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                  Welcome to New Members of  the Chinook Chapter 
 
                                 Geoffrey Ball - Calgary  
                                 Annette Beisick - Red Deer 
                                 Fernand Dionne - Medicine Hat   
                                 Sandra Groves - Red Deer 
                                 Lyndon Isaac- Lethbridge 

 
 
 

   The Chinook Chapter is pleased to advise that we 
have no reported Deaths in this quarter. 
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                              CHINOOK CHAPTER 

                                                           Luncheon and  
                                                 Annual General Meeting     
 

                                                       Winston Golf  Club 
                                                       2502 - 6 Street NE 
                                                            Calgary, AB   
 

                        LUNCH (Roast Beef) commences at 12:00 PM -  Meeting at  
                                                                      1:00 PM 
 

                                                    Tuesday, October 27, 2020 
                                                             Price:  $22.00 
 

                                   You may attend the meeting only, at no cost 
 
 

Meeting Agenda: 
• Review of  October 29, 2019 AGM minutes 
• Financial Status 
• Executive Elections -  positions up for Election are open to all active 
      2020 dues paid members 
• Audit Volunteers for 2020 
• Proposal of  motion for 2020 Charity Benefactors and Donation amounts 
 
============================================================================                

 Any member wishing to Renew their Membership may do so 
                                            before or after the AGM 
 

    RESERVATIONS ARE NECESSARY IF YOU ARE ATTENDING 
                                            LUNCH 
 
PLEASE call: 
           
               Katrina (Kathy) Duffin                       Phone: 587-834-1622 
                Email:  katrinaduffin@shaw.ca 
 
Before 10:00 A.M. on the Friday before the luncheon 
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REMEMBRANCE DAY 2020 
 

We are hoping that we will be able to continue with 
the Remembrance Day activities during Covid -19.  
With that in mind would you consider volunteering 

to lay a wreath during services should they pro-
ceed.  We need volunteers for the following loca-

tions:   
Calgary - Lethbridge - Medicine Hat - Red Deer 

Please email:  heritagechinook@shaw.ca and in-
clude in the subject line “Wreath Volunteer”. 

 
Please reply no later than October 31,2020. 

Our Chapter really appreciates the numerous Chinook Chapter members who have lent 
their support over the years to the Santa Letter Writing Program. 
 
If you are looking for a way to volunteer in your community this is a great way to start and 
helps to support the Heritage Club and Canada Post Corporation. 
 
There could be possible changes to the program this year as a result of COVID-19.  With 
that in mind, we will need to know how comfortable our members are in supporting the 
program this year. 
 
We will be contacting  all of our members, shortly, who indicated on their 2019 member-
ship renewal forms that they were interested in answering Santa’s letters.  If you are not 
sure that you are on the list and want to volunteer for the program  you can verify this in-
formation by contacting our Chapter at: 
 
                                                             heritagechinook@shaw.ca 
 
You may also, contact us at the above email address if you have any questions regarding 
the program. 
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As published in the Simcoe Chapter June Newsletter 
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RAILWAY MAIL CAR  Cont’d 

Following a very successful restoration project of  what may 
be the only Railway Mail car left in Canada, the Van-Fraser 
Chapter of  the Heritage Club has asked for our help in col-
lecting any stories and experiences from former Railway 
Mail Clerks. 
 
The information collected on the Railway Mail Service has 
primarily come down to us from old Canada Post publica-
tions.  As the last Railway Mail Service ended in 1971, CPC 
employees who worked in this branch of  the service are 
now getting on in years, and now would be the time to col-
lect those stories and photos for prosperity. 
 
The first Railway Mail cars appeared on Canadian railways 
in 1854 and were the first to be used in North America.  
Railway Mail Service revolutionized traditional mail trans-
portation by increasing processing and delivery speeds 
and reaching remote and isolated communities. 
 
Vancouver- Fraser would appreciate if  you could put the 
word out, if  you know a former Railway Mail Clerk who 
would be kind enough to donate some anecdotes of  their 
service or photos. 
 
You can contact our Chapter (heritagechinook@shaw.ca) 
or Van-Fraser Chapter (vanfrasernews@gmail.com) direct-
ly if  you prefer.  
 
Any “Postie” or Rail fan visiting BC should not miss the 
West Coast Railway Park in Squamish, which houses this 
last remaining  Railway Mail car, as well as other attractions 
like Canada’s most beautiful steam locomotive, the Royal 
Hudson 
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We have included the latest information from our Friends in Van-Fraser Chapter’s May/June 
newsletter below.  Please be advised, however, that we can not guarantee the availability of any 
trips listed.  Please ensure you contact the Van-Fraser Chapter immediately if you see something 
of interest to you as their occupancy for these trips is limited and is offered to their members 
first. 
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                                          Dues Structure 

 
 

The Chinook Chapter will maintain our dues per member again 
at $10.00 for 2021. 
 
Please verify and correct any information required on your 
2021 “Chinook Chapter Active Membership Information” 
Sheet (orange attachment) and return it along with your dues 
at your earliest convenience in the pre-addressed envelope 
which is also included.  If  you are paying dues for multiple 
years, please note that on your form.  Should you choose a 
more generous fee for 2021 please note on the form what 
amount is beyond the basic due fee and indicate same as a do-
nation.  Thank You! 

Not a current Member of  the Chinook Chapter?  Has your 
membership lapsed?  Please join or rejoin us.  Membership to 
the Chapter comes with perks such as reduced membership 
fees to Good Life Fitness and great rates for travel and home/
auto insurance with Johnson insurance.   
 
Membership is $10.00 per year (Membership runs from Janu-
ary thru to December).  Just send us your completed mem-
bership form (found on page 13) along with your dues. 
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2021 

Chinook Chapter Heritage Club 

(circle applicable case )  NEW MEMBER     -     PREVIOUS MEMBER 

 Registration and Dues Form 

Members Name (please print)______________________________________ 

Name of significant other___________________________________________ 

Address: ___________________________________________________________ 

City/Town:______________________  Prov_____  Postal Code:____________ 

Email Address:  ____________________________________________ 

Telephone Number: _______________________________________ 

Start Date with CPC:_____________________  mo/day/year 

Are you retired?_Y/N__Date of Retirement____________ Years of Service_____ 

Any comments, suggestions and interests you would like to share with us: 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

Travel Club _____  santa letters ______   golf   _____ 

 Committee  work  (assist Chapter Executive)_____ 

Lunch with other members in your area _____ 

CULTURAL ____ 

Total number of hours you have donated in 2020  _____ 

Please make cheque ($10.00) payable to:                                                                 

Chinook Chapter, Heritage Club 
 

MAIL TO:                                           ATTN: Kathy Cunningham, Treasurer 

         Chinook Chapter Heritage Club                                                           

                                                          PO BOX 36118 LAKEVIEW RPO 

                                                          CALGARY  AB  T3E 7C6 

 

 Membership Dues enclosed: $_____________________ 

(Membership year runs from January to December) 

 

Thank you   
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Emailed notifications:  If we have your correct email address on file, we 
will communicate with you by that means.  One exception is our Fall 

Newsletter which is mailed to everyone.   
 

If you prefer to receive our Spring/Summer/Year-end Newsletters via 
Canada Post please indicate (hardcopy) on the registration form beside 

the email address line. 
 

However, it is beneficial for you to provide your email address, because 
we will have the means to quickly distribute information that is pertinent 

to the pensions or an event that may be of interest to you.  Provide us 
with the email address but write (hardcopy) beside it so we know you 
are an exception for quarterly newsletters.  Also, if you are on Face-
book, keep an eye on our Chinook Chapter Heritage Club page for 

posts. 
 

Contact Us: 

Chinook Chapter 

Heritage Club 

PO BOX 36118 LAKEVIEW RPO 

CALGARY, AB T3E 7C6 

 
Phone: 587-998-9769 
 
heritagechinook@shaw.ca 

 
All contact with the Chapter 

may be handled through writ- 

ten correspondence to our 

address, by phone, email or via 

Facebook 

 
Check out our Heritage Club 

National Website: 

hhtp://heritageclub.ca/ 

 

Your Executive: 
 

President:  Laurie Reid 

1st Vice Pres.: Katrina Duffin 

2nd Vice Pres.:  Carolyn Paulson 

Treasurer:  Kathryn Cunningham 

Secretary:  Evelle Rock 


